
GENERAL PUBLIC INTEREST 
 

NOTICE OF ADDITIONAL WRITTEN COMMENT PERIOD 
 

Office of the State Fire Marshal 
 
 

On November 3, 2023, the Office of the State Fire Marshal published a Notice of 
Proposed Rulemaking concerning the Regulations Relating to Aboveground Petroleum 
Storage Act (APSA) program element of the California Unified Program. (California 
Regulatory Notice Register 2023, No. 44-Z, November 3, 2023, p. 1418.) 
 
The original written comment period for this action was:  
November 3, 2023, through January 19, 2024.  
 
A public hearing was held on January 19, 2024, from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm.  
 
The Department is now providing an additional written comment period to review 
modifications to the Express Terms (TEXT). The additional written comment 
availability is:  
September 25, 2024, through October 13, 2024 
 
The Notice of Additional Written Comment Period, Notice of Proposed Action, 
Addendum to the Initial Statement of Reasons (ISOR), Modifications to Express Terms 
(TEXT) of Regulations, and any other materials concerning this rulemaking can be 
accessed on the Office of the State Fire Marshal website:  
 
https://osfm.fire.ca.gov/what-we-do/code-development-and-analysis/title-19-
development 
under the tab titled: (CUPA) – Aboveground Petroleum Storage Act (APSA) – Certified 
Unified Program Agency (CUPA) 
 
 
Please submit all written comments or questions to:  
 
Jennifer Lorenzo 
CAL FIRE – Office of the State Fire Marshal  
715 ‘P’ Street, Suite 900 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Jennifer.Lorenzo@fire.ca.gov 
Phone: (916) 247-0159 
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